

Leaders in World Class Specialty Eye Care

**VIA FEDEX** 

December 20, 2019

M. Norman Oliver, MD, MA State Health Commissioner Virginia Department of Health 109 Governor Street, 13<sup>th</sup> Floor Richmond, VA 23219

RECEIVED

**DEC 2 7 2019 VDH/OLC** 

RE:

Virginia Surgery Center, LLC

**Letter of Intent** 

**Facility Move/Expansion of Surgical Services** 

Dear Dr. Oliver,

This letter is to advise you that Virginia Surgery Center, LLC, intends to file a Certificate of Public Need application on or before January 29, 2020. The purpose of this application is to relocate and expand our existing outpatient surgical facility (2 Ophthalmic Operating Rooms) at 241 Corporate Blvd. Norfolk, VA 23502 in Planning District 20. The new location is directly across the street from the existing location. Concurrent with the move, we propose the addition of 2 ophthalmic operating rooms, and this application will address the addition of these two operating rooms. The new facility will accommodate the necessary expansion of ophthalmologic surgical services for our rapidly growing medical group. All operating rooms will be used exclusively for eye surgery.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact me at 757-493-3057.

Chief Executive Officer

Virginia Eye Consultants & Virginia Surgery Center

cc: Erik Bodin, Director, Office of COPN

owned & operated by:

CEI VISION PARTNERS

